
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

 

Dear Valued Customers,  

 

DECLARATION OF HS 2022 IN ALL PREFERENTIAL CERTIFICATE OF ORIGIN PURSUANT TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 

CUSTOMS DUTIES ORDER 2022 

MITI wishes to refer to our announcement dated 2 June 2022 on the declaration of the HS 2022 for ATIGA Proof of Origin pursuant to the 

implementation of the Customs Duties Order 2022 by the Royal Malaysian Customs Department (RMCD). Similar to the ATIGA scheme, the 

implementation of the Customs Duties Order 2022 for the rest of the Free Trade Agreement (FTA) schemes, will not affect the issuance of 

Preferential Certificate of Origin (PCO) for the purpose of export. Customers may continue to utilize the existing and valid Cost Analysis (CA) 

using the current version of tariff code under the respective FTA, until further notice.  

As the HS 2022 will be reflected in the exportation document (K2 form), during this interim period customers may indicate the 2022 tariff code as 

additional information in the ‘Description of Goods’ column when applying for the PCO, by referring to the correlation table 

(http://www.customs.gov.my//en/_layouts/15/CustomApplication/AnnouncementsDetails.aspx?ID=373) which is available on the RMCD website.  

Should you have any further questions on this matter, please feel free to send us an email at pco@miti.gov.my.  

Thank you. 

Director 
Trade and Industry Support Division 
Ministry of International Trade and Industry (MITI) 
7 June 2022 
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